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MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR 

 

Dear Old Stamfordian 

 

Welcome to the latest update from the Old Girls Guild. We are moving forward with 

cautious optimism as restrictions are lifted and we are hoping to be able to hold an event 

on 20 November 2021, full details and how to book are below. 

 

Everyone loves to read your updates so if you have any news or photographs please feel 

free to get in touch with Natalie Pretsell or click on any of the links further down the page. 

 

We have reached the end of another unprecedented year in the Schools history, I am sure I 

am not alone in congratulating the Schools on their fantastic achievements in difficult 

National times. 

 

mailto:NPretsell@ses.lincs.sch.uk
https://www.stamfordschools.org.uk/stamford-community/old-stamfordians/


 

Jill Hamilton (OS 80) 

Chair, Old Girls' Guild 

 

NEWS 

 

 

Magazines 

 

We are delighted that our final publication of the year, Stamford Magazine, is now 

available for you to read on the Schools' website, along with past Stamford magazines, and 

previous editions of the OSC & OGG magazines.  

  

https://www.stamfordschools.org.uk/stamford-community/old-stamfordians/publications/


 

  

 

 

The Principal's House 

  

After fire damaged the Principal's House (formerly the Headmaster's House) on St Paul's 

Street on 12 June last year, the house is looking delightful again. Will Phelan and his 

family have since moved back in and were thankful for your words of support in the 

aftermath. 

  

https://www.stamfordschools.org.uk/about-stamford/news/update-on-the-fire-at-stamford-school/
https://www.stamfordschools.org.uk/stamford-community/old-stamfordians/publications/
https://www.stamfordschools.org.uk/stamford-community/old-stamfordians/publications/


 

 
 

 

REMINISCENCES 

 

Wartime at SHS (1942-45) 

  

Doreen Stevenson (OS 52) writes: 

I entered the High School in 1942 when I was eight year sold and I have vivid memories of 

what to me was an engrossing place.  

Firstly, the lessons – the Greek World with Archimedes shouting, ‘Eureka, Eureka!’ as he 

leapt from his bath, which was to us an embarrassing story told by the very strict Miss 

Cook!  

Then the wonderful poetry lessons with Mrs Stradling when every week we learnt by heart 

and said verses of Georgian poetry – Walter de la Marés, ‘the Listeners’, Thomas Hood’s ‘I 

remember, I remember the House Where I was Born’, Kipling, Allingham etc which bred 

in me a lifetime love of poetry.  

Stamford at that time was visited by American servicemen stationed in villages such as 

King’s Cliffe. We would accost them with the words ‘Got any gum, chum’ and they 

appeared to have and endless supply of spearmint. Stupidly I chewed some in class and 

https://www.stamfordschools.org.uk/stamford-community/old-stamfordians/publications/


 

was sent to the Headmistress, Miss Nichol, who, when she learned I had some more 

commanded that I bring it in to be confiscated!  

We used some upstairs classrooms and would slide down the banisters – very Angela 

Brazil.  

The Quadrangle was surrounded by sandbags and there were two adjoining nissen huts 

outside where lessons could be easily interrupted as there was no sound-proofing.  

We would often play Cowboys and Indians in break-times, no doubt influenced by the 

current popular films of Gene Autrey.  

Camden High School pupils were evacuated to our school and I recall the words, ‘Go home 

Camden’ splashed in white paint on the wall of the passage way between Broad Street and 

North Street.   

We performed, ‘Peter Pan’ and I was the crocodile saying ‘Tick Tock’ as I crept along the 

back curtain on the stage.  

At breaks we had a half pint bottle of milk and could buy a sticky bun. My chief delight was 

either Horlicks or Ovaltine tablets which I brought from home and shared with others as 

we sat on the grass in the summer sun.  

Those of us who lived in or around Stamford were hardly affected by war-time bombing, 

unlike London and big cities and coastal towns. However, I do remember one night when 

the drowning of Luftwaffe bombers could be heard heading for Coventry. I found a tiny 

metal shell in our yard which the Home Guard claimed and gave me sixpence for it!  

Looking back we had a really good education and a lot of fun, with nothing like the 

pressure children began to be under in later years.  

 

 

WHERE ARE YOU NOW...? 

 

On the back of the hugely positive responses to our membership survey, one of the 

suggestions is that we update our community with the latest news about our Old 

Stamfordians and what they are doing now. 

 

If you would like to participate in this and possibly feature on social media and in the next 

annual OSC magazine, please feel free to contact us, with a picture if possible. We would 

mailto:OldStamfordians@ses.lincs.sch.uk


 

love to hear from you about your time since leaving the Schools, and what you are doing 

now. 

 

 

FUTURE EVENTS 

 

 

Old Stamfordian Autumn Get-Together 

20 November 2021 

 

In the absence of being able to host a formal Reunion Weekend for 2021, we are pleased to 

be able to announce a one day event for Saturday 20 November 2021 (subject to 

government guidelines). 

 

Booking for this event is now live and you can find schedule of events and ticket 

information here. 

 

Contact: Natalie Pretsell, Community Engagement Manager. 

 

 

Old Stamfordian Reunion Weekend 2022 

Friday 10 June 2022 to Sunday 12 June 2022 

 

Contact: Natalie Pretsell, Community Engagement Manager. 

 

FAREWELLS 

 

 

We are saddened to report of the passing of two Old Stamfordians and we extend our 

sympathies to their family and friends. 

Mary Orton née Butler (OS 39) 

Mary's daughter has informed us that Mary sadly passed away on 30 January 2021, aged 

98. 

 

https://www.stamfordschools.org.uk/about-stamford/news/events/old-stamfordian-autumn-get-together/
https://www.stamfordschools.org.uk/about-stamford/news/events/old-stamfordian-autumn-get-together/
mailto:npretsell@ses.lincs.sch.uk
mailto:npretsell@ses.lincs.sch.uk


 

If any of you or your relatives know of Mary and have any school time stories or 

information, we would be love to pass this on to her daughter, so feel free to contact us. 

 

Rose (Rene) Irene Bartsch née Tilley 

  

The following obituary appeared in the Stamford Mercury on 23 July 2021. 

  

mailto:oldstamfordians@ses.lincs.sch.uk?subject=Mary%20Orton
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